
            
 

Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime and 

Commissioner of Metropolitan Police 

Meeting, 17 May 2018 
 
 
Sophie Linden – Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime  
Cressida Dick - Commissioner 
 
Supported by:  
Craig Mackey – Deputy Commissioner 
Rebecca Lawrence –Chief Executive Officer, MOPAC 
Siobhan Peters – Chief Finance Officer, MOPAC  
 
 
 
1 Deaths in Police Custody 

The Commissioner updated the Deputy Mayor on the implementation of Dame Elish 
Angiolini’s recommendations following her review of deaths and serious incidents in 
police custody. 
 

2 Police National Database 
There was a discussion of the use the Met make of the Police National Database, and 
the Gold Group that had been established within the Met addressing the use of the 
database.  
 

3 Gangs Matrix 
There was a discussion of the Met’s Gangs Matrix, the recent report on it by Amnesty 
International and the review of the Matrix.  
 

4 DARA Report on Knife Crime Strategy and Delivery 
The Met’s and MOPAC’s internal auditors, the Directorate of Audit, Risk and Assurance 
(DARA) was reviewing the control framework the Met has in place to support the Met’s 
commitments within the Mayor’s Knife Crime Strategy. There was a discussion of the 
draft findings and the finalisation of the report. 
 

5 Stop and Account/Section 60s 
There was a discussion regarding the publication of stop and account statistics, in 
particular the use of section 60s. 
 

6 Operational Update 
The Commissioner updated the Deputy Mayor on operational issues.  
 

 
 


